
CNYR SCCA June 2024 Membership Meeting Minutes 
 
The June 2024 meeting of the Central New York Region of the SCCA was held at the 
Liverpool, NY American Legion Hall on Wednesday, 12-June-2024. 
 
It was a fantastic, sunny evening to stand out in the parking lot and check out club 
members cars. However, the group moved inside and RE Donofrio called the meeting to 
order at 7:16pm. There were 10 members in attendance. 
 
RE Report: 
RE Donofrio had no SCCA business to report. So, he gave a report on the ChampCar, 
Memorial Day weekend at WGI. 
 
Assistant RE Report: 
ARE Mangicaro had no SCCA business to report. He did report that he switched his car 
insurance from a large, well-known company to a collector car-oriented company which 
resulted in a substantial savings. 
 
Treasurer Report: 
Treasurer Cartini was not present. No report. 
 
Secretary Report: 
Secretary Leubner reported the May meeting minutes had been loaded on the club 
website. RE Donofrio made a motion to accept the May minutes as posted on the club 
website. ARE Mangicaro seconded, and the motion passed unanimously. 
 
Solo Report: 
Solo Chair VanVranken reported that last month’s Solo events on the 18th and 19th had 
34 and 39 participants respectively. He noted that there have been a number of “4-off” 
incidences that have required discussions with the drivers, and penalties for multiple 
occurrences. This will be reinforced at future events during the driver’s meetings. 
 
He also reported there were 18 participants registered for this Sundays, Father’s Day 
event in Fulton (Fathers run free!) A number of participants and their fathers are signed 
up for the event. Should be a good one. 
 
Gerrit also noted the next event will be a double on July 27th and 28th. 
 
RallyX Report: 
RallyX Chair Moellering noted the next event is scheduled for Sunday, June 30th. A 
discussion of acceptable vehicles for RallyX followed. The group did not reach 
consensus. 
 
Road Rally Report: 
There was no Report. 
 



Flagging Report: 
Mick Levy reported he flagged the HSR event at WGI. Upcoming events are the 
Porsche Clash on the 15th - 16th, and the 6 Hours of IMSA the weekend of the 22nd – 
23rd. A number of members said they would be camping and attending the IMSA event. 
  
Old Business: 
From last month’s discussion, Bob Schultz brought the brochures he designed to 
promote the club’s Solo events (see below). They look great! Check with Bob for copies. 
 
New Business: 
Solo Chair VanVranken mentioned that after the July 27th (Saturday) Solo event, a 
group would be going to the Fulton Speedway to watch the Saturday night dirt races. 
 
The next General Membership meeting will be Wednesday, July 10th. 
 
Ed Heffron made a motion to adjourn, the motion was seconded by Ed Leubner and 
unanimously approved at 7:50pm. The group then moved back to the parking lot to 
continue our informal car meeting. 
 
Submitted by Ed Leubner, Secretary CNYR SCCA. 
 
 

 


